LOWER SALFORD TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES

WORK SESSION
January 15, 2025
Chairman Keith Bergman called the Lower Salford Township Board of Supervisor’s meeting to order at 7:30 a.m. Present were Supervisors Chris Canavan, Kevin Shelly, Dave Scheuren and Kent Krauss. Also present were Joseph Czajkowski, Township Manager; Holly Hosterman, Assistant to the Township Manager; Mike Beuke, Director of Building and Zoning; Chief Tom Medwid, Lower Salford Township Police Department; and Stephanie Butler Township Traffic Engineer. 
Chairman Bergman led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Public Comment – There was no public comment.
Supervisor Canavan moved to approve the minutes from the November 20, and 
December 3, 2024, Work Sessions. Supervisor Scheuren seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously. 
There was no public works report.
Stephanie Butler, Township Traffic Engineer updated the Board on the Yoder Road and Kulp Road, Yoder Road and Fretz Road and Clemens Road intersection traffic studies. Both Mrs. Butler and Chief Medwid felt that the increased volume at each intersection had increased enough to warrant the studies. Additionally, Chief Medwid asked that the Board consider a traffic study at the intersection of Store and Morris Roads as well. The board agreed that the studies are warranted and asked Stephanie to put a proposal together for them. 

Chief Medwid reported that hiring process for the new office is moving forward. He said that the department received 24 applications and that 5 warranted moving forward with interviews. He said that the interviews are scheduled for Monday, January 20th.    
Mr. Beuke reported that the Building and Zoning Department has received 12 building permits thus far in the month of January. Mike said that in 2024 there were 64 new dwellings constructed in the Township. The department carried out 2015 inspections and issued 27 commercial use and occupancy permits. Mr. Beuke said that the Planning Commission will be reviewing the following at their January 28th meeting; 645 Store Road (4 lot subdivision), 130 Christopher Lane amended land development approval (change in use from previous approval) and 310 Covenant Lane addition to church (17,700 square feet). He said that the Commission will be reviewing the Village Commercial District amendments and the Right of Way Map amendment. 
Chairman Bergman read a proclamation in honor of Township resident Mae Grafton’s 106th birthday. 
Mr. Czajkowski informed the Board that the administration was looking at the possibility of changing the work schedule of township administrative employees. It was hoped that the change would allow the Township Offices to be open more hours each week and to improve the work experience of the employees. The Manager said that he would update the Board as the process progresses. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 a.m.






Respectfully Submitted,  






Joseph Czajkowski  
Township Manager





